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Children   &   Young   People   Scrutiny   Commission   

London   Borough   of   Hackney   
  

All  Members  of  the  Children  &  Young  People  Scrutiny  Commission  are  requested  to  attend                
the   meeting   of   the   Commission   to   be   held   as   follows.   

  

  

  

  

  

  

Agenda   
  

ALL   MEETINGS   ARE   OPEN   TO   THE   PUBLIC   
  

Monday   8th   February   2021   at   7.00pm   

This   meeting   is   being   held   virtually.    To   view   the   meeting   live   (or   
replay)   please   use   the   following   link:     

  
https://youtu.be/28d84cSe2o0   

  

Contact:       Martin   Bradford,   Overview   &   Scrutiny   Officer   
0208   356   3315   
martin.bradford@hackney.gov.uk   

Tim   Shields   
Chief   Executive,   London   Borough   of   Hackney   

Council   
Members:   

Cllr   Sophie   Conway   
(Chair)   

Cllr   Margaret   Gordon   
(Vice   Chair)   

  

  Cllr   Ajay   Chauhan     Cllr   Sade   Etti     Cllr   Humaira   Garasia   
  Cllr   Katie   Hanson     

Cllr   James   Peters    
Cllr   Clare   Joseph   
Cllr   Clare   Potter     

Cllr   Sharon   Patrick     

Co-opted   
Members:   

Richard   Brown,   Justine   McDonald,   Shabnum   Hassan,   Jo   Macleod,   
Ernell   Watson,   Shuja   Shaikh,   Michael   Lobenstein     

        

1.   Apologies   for   Absence   (19.00)   

2.     Urgent   Items   /   Order   of   Business   (19.00)   

3.     Declarations   of   Interest   (19.00)   

4.     The   Education   Attainment   Gap   (19.05)   
  

The   Commission   maintains   oversight   of   the   academic   attainment   of   
children   across   Hackney   and   receives   updates   on   pupil   achievement   
each   year.   Given   ongoing   disparities   in   educational   achievement   among   
different   cohorts   of   young   people,   the   Commission   agreed   to   dedicate   a   

https://youtu.be/28d84cSe2o0
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future   meeting   to   further   scrutinise   the   local   attainment   gap   (in   particular   
as   this   affects   Black   Caribbean   and   other   black   or   minority   ethnic   
communities).   
  

This   session   will   provide   an   opportunity   to   review   local   approaches   to   
closing   the   education   attainment   gap,   and   identify   those   policies   or   
practices   which   may   further   inform   efforts   to   address   local   inequalities   in   
education   outcomes.     

  
Session   Outline   
  

7.05   National   overview   /   evidence   
Mary   Reader,   Senior   Researcher,   Education   Policy   Institute   (10m)     
Prof   Feyisa   Demie,   School   of   Education,   Durham   University   (10m)   
  

7.25   Local   Policy     
Annie   Gammon,   Director   of   Education,   LB   Hackney   (10m)   
Stephen   Hall,   Assistant   Director   of   Learning,   Achievement,   LB   Hackney   

  
7.35.Comparative   analysis   and   assessment   
James   Page,   Chief   Executive   of   Haringey   Education   Partnership   (5min)   
Other   LA    -    to   be   confirmed   (5min)   

  
7.45   Local   Practice     
Anna   Feltham,   Headteacher   Clapton   Girls   Academy   (5min)   
Nicole   Reid,   Executive   Headteacher   at   the   New   Wave   Federation   (5min)   
Lisa   Clarke,   Headteacher   Comet   Children’s   Centre   &   Nursery    (5min)   
  

8.00-8.50   Question   &   Answer   Discussion   
  

The   presentations   will   be   followed   by   a   Q   and   A   session   led   by   the   Chair.   
    

A   range   of   possible   lines   of   enquiry   are   provided   below   to   inform   
discussions   (if   not   covered   within   the   presentations).   
  

1. What   happens   to   the   attainment   gap   for   Black   Caribbean   and   other   
minority   ethnic   children   as   they   move   from   early   years   to   primary   and   
on   to   secondary   educational   settings?   

  
2. What   does   the   evidence   tell   us   about   the   attainment   gap   for   Black   

Carribean   children   in   relation   to   other   minority   ethnic   groups?   
  

3. To   what   extent   is   poverty   and   broader   social   disadvantage   a   
denominator   of   the   attainment   gap   as   experienced   for   Black   Caribbean   
and   other   minority   ethnic   groups?     
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4. What   are   the   barriers   or   challenges   to   overcoming   the   attainment   gap   
among   Black   Caribbean   and   other   minority   ethnic   groups?   

  
5. Is   the   attainment   gap   an   issue   for   all   schools,   including   those   that   are   

good   and   outstanding?   
  

6. What   evidence   is   there   of   successful   strategies   to   close   the   attainment   
gap   for   children   of   Black   Caribbean   and   other   minority   ethnic   groups?   
Do   effective   strategies   need   to   be   culturally   specific?     
  

7. What   does   the   evidence   tell   us   about   the   settings   for   the   most   
successful   strategies?    Is   it   best   to   focus   on   particular   settings   (e.g.   
early   years)   or   at   particular   junctures   in   a   child’s   education   (e.g.   
transition)?   

  
8. What   role   can   the   local   authority   play   in   supporting   local   educational   

settings   to   address   the   education   attainment   gap?   
  

9. Are   all   effective   strategies   to   close   the   attainment   gap   school   based?   
Are   there   other   ways   in   which   school   based   interventions   can   be   
supported   by   the   local   authority   or   other   agencies?   
  

10.What   priorities   should   inform   the   local   authority   approach   to   addressing   
the   education   attainment   gap?   

  
20.50   Summary   
To   summarise   key   evidence   and   priorities   for   action   or   follow   up   from   the   
session.  
  
  

Background     
In   addition   to   reports   provided   by   contributors   ( here )   additional   
background   reports   are   provided   below.   

  
Education   in   England   Annual   Report   2020    Education   Policy   Institute   
  

The   Attainment   Gap    Education   Endowment   Foundation   2018   
  

Building   a   better   future:   tackling   the   attainment   gap   in   GCSE   Maths   &   
EnglishE    Teach   First   2020   
  

Child   Poverty   &   Education   Outcomes   by   Ethnicity    ONS   2020   
  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1AO42owBEvHn2tZ_JHb7Exwsom8sOCG7n
https://epi.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/EPI_2020_Annual_Report_.pdf
https://educationendowmentfoundation.org.uk/public/files/Annual_Reports/EEF_Attainment_Gap_Report_2018.pdf
https://www.teachfirst.org.uk/sites/default/files/2020-08/GCSE%20report%20-%20Building%20a%20fairer%20future..pdf
https://www.teachfirst.org.uk/sites/default/files/2020-08/GCSE%20report%20-%20Building%20a%20fairer%20future..pdf
https://www.ons.gov.uk/economy/nationalaccounts/uksectoraccounts/compendium/economicreview/february2020/childpovertyandeducationoutcomesbyethnicity
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5.     Work   Programme   (21.00)   
To   note   and   agree   to   the   work   programme   for   the   remainder   of   2020/21.   
  

6.   Minutes   (21.10)   
To   note   any   actions   and   agree   to   the   minutes   of   the   meeting   held   on   12th   
January   2021.   
  

7.   Any   other   business   (21.20)   
The   date   of   the   next   meeting   is   Tuesday   May   11th   2021.   
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Access   and   Information   

Getting   to   the   Town   Hall   

For  a  map  of  how  to  find  the  Town  Hall,  please  visit  the  council’s  website                 
http://www.hackney.gov.uk/contact-us.htm  or  contact  the  Overview  and        
Scrutiny   Officer   using   the   details   provided   on   the   front   cover   of   this   agenda.   

Accessibility   

There  are  public  toilets  available,  with  wheelchair  access,  on  the  ground  floor              
of   the   Town   Hall.   
  

Induction  loop  facilities  are  available  in  the  Assembly  Halls  and  the  Council              
Chamber.  Access  for  people  with  mobility  difficulties  can  be  obtained  through             
the   ramp   on   the   side   to   the   main   Town   Hall   entrance.   

Further   Information   about   the   Commission   
  

If  you  would  like  any  more  information  about  the  Scrutiny            
Commission,  including  the  membership  details,  meeting        
dates  and  previous  reviews,  please  visit  the  website  or  use            
this   QR   Code   (accessible   via   phone   or   tablet   ‘app’)   
http://www.hackney.gov.uk/individual-scrutiny-commissions 
-health-in-hackney.htm     
  

Public   Involvement   and   Recording   
Scrutiny  meetings  are  held  in  public,  rather  than  being  public  meetings.  This              
means  that  whilst  residents  and  press  are  welcome  to  attend,  they  can  only               
ask  questions  at  the  discretion  of  the  Chair.  For  further  information  relating  to               
public  access  to  information,  please  see  Part  4  of  the  council’s  constitution,              
available  at   http://www.hackney.gov.uk/l-gm-constitution.htm  or  by  contacting        
Governance   Services   (020   8356   3503)   
  

Rights   of   Press   and   Public   to   Report   on   Meetings   
  

Where   a   meeting   of   the   Council   and   its   committees   are   open   to   the   public,   the   
press   and   public   are   welcome   to   report   on   meetings   of   the   Council   and   its   
committees,   through   any   audio,   visual   or   written   methods   and   may   use   digital   
and   social   media   providing   they   do   not   disturb   the   conduct   of   the   meeting   and   
providing   that   the   person   reporting   or   providing   the   commentary   is   present   at   
the   meeting.   
  

http://www.hackney.gov.uk/contact-us.htm
http://www.hackney.gov.uk/individual-scrutiny-commissions-health-in-hackney.htm
http://www.hackney.gov.uk/individual-scrutiny-commissions-health-in-hackney.htm
http://www.hackney.gov.uk/l-gm-constitution.htm
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Those   wishing   to   film,   photograph   or   audio   record   a   meeting   are   asked   to   
notify   the   Council’s   Monitoring   Officer   by   noon   on   the   day   of   the   meeting,   if   
possible,   or   any   time   prior   to   the   start   of   the   meeting   or   notify   the   Chair   at   the   
start   of   the   meeting.   
  

The   Monitoring   Officer,   or   the   Chair   of   the   meeting,   may   designate   a   set   area   
from   which   all   recording   must   take   place   at   a   meeting.   
  

The   Council   will   endeavour   to   provide   reasonable   space   and   seating   to   view,   
hear   and   record   the   meeting.    If   those   intending   to   record   a   meeting   require   
any   other   reasonable   facilities,   notice   should   be   given   to   the   Monitoring   
Officer   in   advance   of   the   meeting   and   will   only   be   provided   if   practicable   to   do   
so.   
  

The   Chair   shall   have   discretion   to   regulate   the   behaviour   of   all   those   present   
recording   a   meeting   in   the   interests   of   the   efficient   conduct   of   the   meeting.   
Anyone   acting   in   a   disruptive   manner   may   be   required   by   the   Chair   to   cease   
recording   or   may   be   excluded   from   the   meeting.   Disruptive   behaviour   may   
include:   moving   from   any   designated   recording   area;   causing   excessive   
noise;   intrusive   lighting;   interrupting   the   meeting;   or   filming   members   of   the   
public   who   have   asked   not   to   be   filmed.   
  

All   those   visually   recording   a   meeting   are   requested   to   only   focus   on  
recording   councillors,   officers   and   the   public   who   are   directly   involved   in   the   
conduct   of   the   meeting.    The   Chair   of   the   meeting   will   ask   any   members   of   
the   public   present   if   they   have   objections   to   being   visually   recorded.    Those   
visually   recording   a   meeting   are   asked   to   respect   the   wishes   of   those   who   do   
not   wish   to   be   filmed   or   photographed.     Failure   by   someone   recording   a   
meeting   to   respect   the   wishes   of   those   who   do   not   wish   to   be   filmed   and   
photographed   may   result   in   the   Chair   instructing   them   to   cease   recording   or   
in   their   exclusion   from   the   meeting.   
  

If   a   meeting   passes   a   motion   to   exclude   the   press   and   public   then   in   order   to   
consider   confidential   or   exempt   information,   all   recording   must   cease   and   all   
recording   equipment   must   be   removed   from   the   meeting   room.   The   press   and   
public   are   not   permitted   to   use   any   means   which   might   enable   them   to   see   or   
hear   the   proceedings   whilst   they   are   excluded   from   a   meeting   and  
confidential   or   exempt   information   is   under   consideration.   
  

Providing   oral   commentary   during   a   meeting   is   not   permitted.   
  

    

      


